
Special Town Board Meeting @ 6:30 

 

The Town of Pink Hill Board special meeting was held on September 14, 2021at 6:30 

PM in the town hall board room. Present for this meeting were Mayor Pro-Tem Mike Hill, 

Commissioner James Quinn, Commissioner Penny Murphy, Town Attorney George Jenkins, 

Fire Department Chief Tony Heath, Police Chief Michael Hoffman, Town Clerk Crystal Heath, 

Public Works Supervisor Timmy Kennedy and Public Works Assistant Phillip Swinson. 

 Visitors present for the meeting were Sonja Hill, Pete Fantini, Kristin Fantini, Al 

Rachide, Carolyn Whitfield, Sue Hamilton, and Kenny Hamilton.  

  Mayor Pro-Tem Mike Hill said I would like to call this meeting to order. This will be the 

Discussion of Completion of the Unexpired Term of Mayor Carol Sykes. I want to welcome 

everybody here and have a moment of silence for Carol and her family. Please call to order and 

approve this special meeting agenda. Commissioner Murphy said I make a motion to approve the 

special meeting agenda. Commissioner Quinn seconded the motion. Mayor Pro-Tem Mike Hill 

said any discussion, all in favor say “aye”, motion carried unanimously.  

 Mayor Pro-Tem Mike Hill said this meeting is to fulfill the term of the unexpired term of 

Mayor Sykes I will receive nominations now from the board. Commissioner Quinn said I 

nominate Mike Hill to fulfill Mayor Carol Sykes term. Commissioner Murphy seconded the 

nomination. Mayor Pro-Tem Mike Hill said any discussion, all in favor say “aye”, motion 

carried unanimously. Receiving nominations of the floor Mike Hill has been appointed to serve 

out the term of Mayor Carol Sykes.  

 Town Clerk Crystal Heath swore in Mike Hill as the Mayor for the Town of Pink Hill.  

Mayor Mike Hill said the next order of business is that I resign my post as Commissioner 

and we got Pete Fantini who is on the ballot for this August as Commissioner and hopefully 

appoint Pete as replacement to replace me as Commissioner. So we can get him on board, there 

were only three people running myself, Penny, and Pete. I have resigned my commission and am 

not seeking office as Commissioner anymore. I need a motion from the floor to accept Pete 

Fantini as Commissioner. Commissioner Murphy said I make a motion to accept Pete Fantini as 

Commissioner. Commissioner Quinn seconded the motion. Mayor Mike Hill said any discussion, 

all in favor say “aye”, motion carried unanimously. Mayor Mike Hill asked him to come forward 

and Town Clerk Crystal Heath swore Peter Fantini Jr. as Commissioner for the Town of Pink 

Hill.  

Mayor Mike Hill thanked Carol Sykes for being a great Mayor to this town. He thanked, 

appreciated everybody, and said if there were any issues to let Town Clerk Crystal know so he 

could speak to them. Commissioner Murphy said Carol Sykes loved Pink Hill and Pink Hill 

loved her. Commissioner Quinn said that pretty much sums it up she did love this town. Mayor 

Mike Hill adjourned the meeting.  


